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VC/PQ34919/25 

10th July 2025 

Deputy Catherine Connolly TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 

PQ34919/25 

To ask the Minister for Health for an update on the establishment of an ambulance base 
at Recess, County Galway; if the design team has now completed the tender 
documentation; if the project has gone to tender; the timeline for the delivery of the 
project; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -Catherine Connolly 

Dear Deputy Connolly 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been 
requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above parliamentary question which 
you submitted to the Minister for response.  

The proposed new Ambulance Base at Recess, Connemara, has received the necessary 
approvals to allow this project to proceed to contractor procurement. The tender documents 
will be published on the government procurement platform, eTenders, this week.  It is 
envisaged that, a preferred contractor will be appointed during Q3/Q4 2025, with an 
estimated construction completion date of Q1/Q2 2026 with equipping and commissioning 
thereafter. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely, 

Vincent Cronly 
Director for Planning & Infrastructure 
National Ambulance Service 
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